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Reply to Attn of: Space Operations Mission Directorate 

 
TO:  Goddard Space Flight Center 
  Associate Director for Flight Projects 
 
FROM: Space Communications and Navigation 

Deputy Program Manager for Operations 
 
SUBJECT: Tracking and Data Relay Satellite System Reimbursable for Fiscal Year 2024 
 
Effective October 1, 2023, the rates for the Tracking and Data Relay Satellite (TDRS) system 
Reimbursable support for Fiscal Year 2024 are as follows: 
 

Single Access (SA): $122.00 per minute 

Multiple Access Return (MAR): $10.00 per minute* 

Multiple Access Forward (MAF): $19.00 per minute* 

Commercial Space Launch Act Customer Only (SA): $34.00 per minute 

Commercial Space Launch Act Customer Only (MAR): $3.00 per minute 

Commercial Space Launch Act Customer Only (MAF): $6.00 per minute 

*Rates will be based on actual delivered return/forward service usage. 

The rates are equivalent to the Fiscal Year 2023 rates and will remain in effect until further 
notice. NASA is currently evaluating the predicted life expectancy of the TDRS constellation 
and any impacts it may have to overall services. This evaluation will result in a reevaluation 
of the TDRS rates. 
 
For additional information please contact Philip Baldwin by email at 
philip.j.baldwin@nasa.gov or by phone at (202) 358-1985. 
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